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Dear Editor:
I reach out to you in 

an attempt to bring forth 
an issue I feel is being 
overlooked in our school 
district here in Shelby 
County- the district 
response to the safety of 
our staff and students. 
You recently covered the 
story concerning Martha 
Layne Collins High 
School and the incident 
regarding the two 
students who brought a 
firearm into the school.

The incident occurred 
on Friday, January 24, 
2025, and the public 
was made aware 
via a message from 
Superintendent Joshua 
Matthews on the evening 
of Sunday, January 26, 
2025. The message stated 
that there was no active 
threat. Furthermore, 
Collins teachers were 
advised by means of an 
internal newsletter on 
Sunday evening that 
the “weapon” had been 
confirmed to be an airsoft 
gun with “the orange tip 
removed.” This makes 
what happened the 
following day, Monday, 
January 27,2025, even 
more unsettling, as we 
learned that the weapon 
was in fact an actual 
firearm that the police 
confiscated on Monday 
after obtaining a warrant.

I believe there was 
a miscommunication 
that led to the schools 
reopening that day, as I 
do not believe there was 
any intention from the 
school district to place 
our students or staff 
in a harmful situation. 
However, we would be 
amiss to overlook the 
fact that a firearm was 
brought onto school 
grounds, remained on 
school property for the 
entire school day, and 
went undetected and 
unreported during that 
entire school day.

I brought this concern 
to Superintendent 

Matthews in an email 
dated January 28, 2025. 
I asked what the plan 
was to increase safety 
moving forward, how 
security was going to be 
increased in the near- 
and foreseeable- future, 
and how quickly we will 
see the changes that 
are undeniably needed 
to keep everyone safe. 
I received a response 
from Matthews that same 
day, although it did not 
address some pointed 
questions I had outlined, 
nor did it involve the one 
thing it should have: a 
swift and forceful plan for 
safety.

The email response 
from the superintendent 
stated that the Kentucky 
Center for School Safety 
audits are received and 
reviewed annually “as 
required by law” and 
that “mental health [is 
prioritized] as a critical 
component of overall 
school safety,” and as a 
result, they are “actively 
working to increase the 
number of counselors 
available throughout the 
district.” Furthermore, 
he stated that the district 
will be “implementing 
a new security 
system called Audio 
Enhancement [...] over 
the next few years.” This 
was the extent of action 
being taken in response 
to this dire situation.

I sent a response 
later, in an email dated 
February 23, 2025, as 
I have used the time 
between that email and 
my follow up to get as 

much information on 
the situation as possible. 
I asked the same, and 
new, questions in my 
communication back to 
Matthews, as many of my 
original questions posed 
were not answered. My 
email went unanswered 
for 8 days, and only after 
I sent a follow up did I 
receive a response.

In the response, 
Matthews confirmed 
that there are no plans to 
install metal detectors, 
stating that one of 
the “key concerns is 
that weapons can now 
be 3D-printed” and 
therefore, not detectable 
by traditional metal 
detectors. He stated 
he will be attending 
a conference late 
March with other 
superintendents from 
the country to hear more 
about the “emerging 
technologies” regarding 
“artificial intelligence” 
detection options. Again, 
this confirms my fear that 
security is not increasing 
in our schools any time 
soon.

There is no direct, 
quick, actionable 
response to the incident 
that occurred at Martha 
Layne Collins in January. 
The superintendent 
stressed that student 
reporting is the most 
effective way to mitigate 
threats, pointing out that 
the incident was reported 
by a student. While this 
has some truth to it, the 
unsettling reality is that 
the incident was reported 
to local law enforcement 

(as confirmed by a 
newsletter sent to the 
community by Dr. 
Matthews on January 26, 
2025) and not reported 
to the school. It is also 
important to note that the 
incident was not reported 
during the school day, 
while the threat was 
active, but rather well 
after the school day had 
ended.

I would appreciate any 
partnership you can offer 
in getting our school 
district to respond with 
a quick plan of action 
to the safety concerns 
our community has. Our 
teachers, staff, students, 
and community deserve 
advocates and we cannot 
wait to act. There must 
be a plan in place to react 
quickly and strongly now 
that we know a weapon 
has, undoubtedly, been 
brought into our school. 
We simply cannot 
remain complacent with 
our current security 
measures, nor can we 
accept responses that do 
not include immediate 
calls to action that 
directly address the 
problem we are facing.

Respectfully,
Casey Robinson
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SERVICE CONNECTION

Fast Lane Discount To-
bacco Outlet Inc.

with a mailing address of
PO Box 248 Lovely KY.

41231
hereby declares intention(s)

to apply for a
NQ Retail Malt Beverage

Package License(s)
no later than

March 12, 2025
The licensed premises will be

located at
225 Boone Station Road
Shelbyville, KY. 40066

doing business as
Fast Lane Tobacco

The (owner(s); Principal
Officers and Directors;

Limited Partners; or
Members) are as follows :

President, James H. Booth
of 1423 Riverfront Road

Lovely, KY. 41231
Any person, association,

corporation, or body politic
may protest the granting of the
license(s) by writing the Dept.
of Alcoholic Beverage Control

Mayo-Underwood Building
500 Mero St., 2NE33

Frankfort, Ky. 40601, within
30 days of the date of this

legal publication.
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Mike Hedges
Agricultural

Lime Spreading
40+ Yrs. Exp.

502-222-5422

NOTICE OF PROBATE SETTLEMENTS - FINAL
THE FOLLOWING SETTLEMENT HAS BEEN FILED AND SET
FOR HEARING ON MARCH 31, 2025 AT 10:30 AM.
ESTATE OF: Bonnie Mae Chesser
ATTORNEY: Fielding Ballard
EXECUTOR/EXECUTRIX: Kimberly Aycock

21-P-00337

PUBLISHER’S NOTICE:
All real estate advertising in
this newspaper is subject to
the Fair Housing Act which
makes it illegal to advertise
“any preference, limitation or
discrimination based on race,
color, religion, sex, handicap,
familial status or national origin
or an intention, to make any
such preference, limitation or
discrimination.” Familial status
includes children under the age
of 18 living with parents or legal
custodians, pregnant women
and people securing custody
of children under 18. This
newspaper will not knowingly
accept any advertising for real
estate which is in violation of
the law. Our readers are hereby
informed that all dwellings
advertised in this newspaper
are available on an equal
opportunity basis. To complain
of discrimination call HUD
tollfree at 1-800-669-9777. The
toll-free telephone number for
the hearing impaired is
1-800-927-9275.

PUBLIC HEARING

Pursuant to KRS 100, the Triple S Planning Commission will hold a public hearing on Tuesday. March
18, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. at the Stratton Center, 215 Washington Street, Shelbyville, Kentucky to consider the
following:

Z-487-25 & S-2006-25: An application for a Zone Change, Preliminary Subdivision Plat and Preliminary
Planned Unit Development Plan by Alter Development, LLC (Applicant) and Aulbach Pence, LLC (Owner)
for property located at 833 Harrington Mill Road, Shelbyville, KY from Agricultural (A) to Neighborhood
Business District (C-2), Medium Density Residential District (R-3) & Multi-Family Residential District
(R-4). The preliminary subdivision plat proposes 223 single-family lots on 54.08 acres. The proposed
R-3 zone proposes 137 single-family lots and the proposed R-4 zone proposes 82 single-family lots.
The preliminary planned unit development proposes 276 multi-family apartment units on 14.09 acres
proposed to be zoned R-4 and a commercial development on 4.11 acres to be zoned C-2.

More information is on file in the Commission office, 419 Washington Street, Shelbyville, KY and may be
inspected during regular office hours from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

LEGAL

Male quadriplegic looking for
weekend morning help with
ADL'S. Must be strong to do

transfers. Experience
preferred. Simpsonville area.

Please email
dabaldwin2@msn.com

if interested.

CAR FOR SALE

45,350 miles. Runs and drives
good. $15,000 OBO.
502-220-5002

If no answer leave message.
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